
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It's been a mostly wet and windy week in 
HB, but there has been just enough 
sunshine to allow all children out for break 
times and to do some outdoor sports. 
(The ten children who stayed to KS1 
Sport Club last evening were truly 
amazing in the way they battled the 
elements and had great fun!) Next week, 
we are hoping for better weather on 
Thursday in particular when we will try 
again to host the TEAM Cross Country 
event.  
 
It has certainly been a busy week in one TEAM school, with Pilton Bluecoat having a two day 
Ofsted Inspection. As a result of this, Mrs Jones was at Pilton on Thursday in her capacity as 
SENDCo. Despite the short notice of her being needed, Mrs Jones did a cracking job there whilst 
Mrs Rowden took Class One. Huge thanks to Mrs Rowden and the team in EYFS for making 
sure that the day ran smoothly here: we are incredibly lucky to have such amazingly skilled and 
flexible staff at HB. I know that Pilton Bluecoat appreciated Mrs Jones being 'released' by us, but 
that really is the advantage of our school being in TEAM MAT - we are able to support other 
schools just as much as we receive incredible support from them.  
 
All the children have been thinking about Remembrance this week and many have been wearing 
poppies with pride in one form or another. In Class Four we have been focused on the end of the 
First World War and poppies in answer to our first key question, "How and why do we remember 
those who died in the two World Wars". We spent some time at the war memorial in the church 
on Thursday afternoon and subsequently found several entries in our school log books about five 
of the ten young men when they were children at the school. There was a deep feeling of 
poignancy in reading about 100% attendances and 'honourable mentions' for 10- and 11-year-
olds who were to die before their 20th birthdays. The children, of course, understood the tragedy 
of this and were super-respectful as we had our own 2 minute silence for them. 
 
Thank you to all of you who were able to come in and meet with your child's teacher this week - I 
hope you found the meetings useful. We will have our next open evenings (Book and a Biscuit) 
on Wednesday 13th December, when you will be able to drop in to the class and have a look at 
the work your child has been doing this term. 
 
Christmas Production. This will take place on Tuesday 12th December at HBCC. We will be 
putting on two performances on that day and we would ask that families try to come to the one 
best suited to them. The morning performance will start at 10:00am. Please come to this 
performance if you are intending to come with a baby or small child as this is the 'noisy' 
performance. The final, afternoon performance (starting at 1:15pm) we have designated as the 
'quiet' performance and would ask that babies and toddlers are not brought to this. The thinking 
behind this is that the children in school are already working incredibly hard to learn a lot of lines 
and song words as well as actions and we don't want them to be battling with audience noise as 
they come to their 'starring moment'. Many thanks for your cooperation. 
 
Have a great weekend, 
Rob Norton 
Head of School 

NewsletterðFriday 10th November 
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Next weekðW/C Monday 13th November 2023 

Monday: Lunchtime Choir Club 

Tuesday: 

Tempest Individual Photographs 

Lego Club 

KS2 Art Club 

Wednesday: After School Church Club 

Thursday: 

Class 2 PE 

Lunchtime Eco Club 

KS1 Sports Club 

Friday: 

Non UniformðCiN/Polio 

Class 3 PE 

Class 4 PE 

Lunchtime coding club 

Lunchtime drama club 

3.00 Celebration collective worship 

KS2 Sports Club 



Next Weekôs MenuðW/C 13th November  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
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{Ŝŀǎƻƴŀƭ 
ǾŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜǎ 

IƻƳŜƳŀŘŜ /ƻƻƪƛŜ 

  

Notices 
 
Tempest PhotographsðIndividual photographs will be taken on Tuesday 
14th November.  You will need to have consented on Arbor (under ótripsô) for 
your childôs photograph to be taken.   Danni, the photographer, has kindly 
agreed to stay on after school to take any sibling group photographs you may 
want ï please collect your children after school and take them to the 
Pyncombe room at the community centre if you would like a sibling/group 
photograph. 

 
Arbor Parental consentsðIf you have not yet done so, please log in to Arbor 
and complete the parental consents as soon as possible. These will show in 
red when you log in until completed. 
 

Christmas School Production 
We are busy sourcing and making costumes for the production and in the next week or so your 
child may come home with a slip asking for certain clothes from home. Please check your 
children's bags. IF your child doesn't receive one it means we are providing your child's costume. 
The PTA have kindly given us a donation towards costumes but with the amount of children we 
have on role it's impossible  to supply them all, thank you for your understanding. 

Birthday Time! 

Happy Birthday to Alfie for the 11th, Frankie for the 14th and Hadley for the 

15th. 

Children in Need: Next Friday, children are able to 

come to school in non-uniform and bring their teddy for a 

donation. We would like to split the donation between 

CiN and the Rotary Club's polio vaccination programme 

that Mr Large spoke to the children about last week. For 

every Ã1 that we contribute to this amazing charity, 

Rotary and the Bill Gates Foundation will add 

another Ã6. Children can bring whatever donation they 

are able to and it will all go to two fantastic charities. Thank you!  



Home Activities and Homework Tasks 

Class One ï Reading.   

Class Two ï Reading for 15-20 minutes each day. Please log reading in 

yellow Reading Record books.   

Class Threeð Spellings/Multiplication quizzes, Maths number facts and 

reading log.   

Class Four ï Reading for at least 45 minutes (Y5) / 60 minutes (Y6) and carefully completing 

your reading log. Timetable Rock Stars or other ways of revising times tables. Learn number 

bonds for all numbers to 20  

Eco Club News 

Yesterday, two members of 

the High Bickington team 

completed and aquatic area in 

the churchyard.  Thank you to 

David Halpin for providing the 

resources and helping us 

construct the water 

environment.  Next week, the 

Eco members will need to 

bring their wellies on Thursday to help plant a little 

pond weed that Mr Halpin has kindly donated. 

PTA Autumn Ball.  
 
If you wish to purchase tickets please do so asap, sadly if we have not sold enough tickets by 
Monday 13th we will need to cancel this event, due to the outgoing costs with hiring the band 
and food. 
 
The tickets include Food, a Raffle entry, AND a brilliant live band. 
Fancy Wear is optional (Some of us like an excuse to dress up)  
 
It is our first adults-only event and it would be amazing to see as many of you there as possible! 
Remember all ticket sales go straight to the PTA for School trips and resources for the school. 
 
Anyone outside of the school is welcome too- Share this with anyone you know! 
 
You can get tickets from Donna Sheldon or Nikki Pearce or alternatively you can make a bank 
payment to the PTA account directly using your name as a reference and Nikki will then get the 
tickets to you. (Please see poster later in newsletter) The account details are as follows: 
Account name: PTA 
Sort Code: 40-09-13 
Account number: 41077023 
Business account 

Messy Remembrance Churchðthis Sunday 12th November at 4.00pm, 

Atherington Pavillion. 



Class Four 
This week we have been writing instructions for building a bridge based on our DT work from last 
week. We have found that it is not easy to put into words some of the more intricate processes 
needed! We are all enjoying our PE unit at the moment, and Mr Norton says we are 
exceptionally fast learners when it comes to the tricky skills, rules and strategies for Tag Rugby. 
In maths, we have started a new unit of work on 'Multiplication'. We have reminded ourselves 
how to multiply 4 digit numbers (including decimals) by a single digit using a standard written 
method... and we have looked at some SATs questions involving this. In Science we reviewed 
what we could remember about our solids, liquids and gases work from before half term to make 
sure we can speak like an expert. On Friday we did this for some of our humanities projects that 
we have completed too. 

Class Two 
In Class Two this week, the children have been developing their understanding of addition. Year 
Ones have been exploring ways to make 10. They have been using mathematical language 
about the addition and equals symbols and how they fit into simple addition number sentences. 
Year Two have been challenging themselves to 'make ten' when solving a range of addition 
number sentences. The children have read the story Beegu about an alien crash landing. They 
have sequenced the story and considered what they would take with them into space if they 
were going to visit Beegu on her planet. 
In PE this week, the children re-visited some of their learning about Mary Anning. They took part 
in a dance session where they explored sequencing movements and balances to music, whilst 
pretending to be the sea, fossils and Ichthyosaurs.  

Class One 
 

In Class One this week we have continued our learning about Autumn with a 
focus on hibernation. After reading the story 'Hibernation station', by Michelle 
Meadows we have learnt about which animals hibernate in the UK and what 
they need in order to do this. We then went on to imagine where the best 
place to hibernate would be which has 
led to some amazing drawings and list 
writing. In Maths we have been learning 
about the properties and of triangles and 
circles and have enjoyed searching for 
these around the classroom and outdoor 
area. In our topic lessons we have also 
focused on Remembrance day and why 
this is important, creating our own 
poppies to help us remember.  

Class Threeðby Frank 
This week we have been making 
an aqueduct for DT week. First I 
planned my design and thought 
about it really carefully. We then 
started to make it, I made mine out 
of carboard, tinfoil and tape. I found 
it really excellent making it, it fell 
over to start but I put it back 
together. Today we are going to 
test it with water, I am feeling ok 
that mine and Kaitlyn's will be 
handle the water...  


